

WILLIAM BARNES PRIMARY SCHOOL
Bridge Street
Sturminster Newton
Dorset DT10 1BZ

Tel/Fax: 01258 472257

E: office@williambarnes.dorset.sch.uk W: www.williambarnes.dorset.sch.uk

10<sup>th</sup> September 2025

Dear Parents/Carers,

A huge warm welcome to Reception at William Barnes School. We are delighted that your family have joined us. The Autumn Term is a long, busy but exciting term and we are looking forward to getting to know your child and their family.

## Morning Routine

The children need to line up, with their belongings, when the bell rings, on the numbered ladder on the playground outside the entrance to the Reception Classroom and say bye to their grown-ups. Then a member of the Reception Team will collect the children and help the children find their peg. We encourage the children to be independent, therefore they need to be carrying their own belongings and with help and encouragement from staff put their own things away. If it happens to rain in the morning, the children can come straight in to the classroom from 8:35am. Please can the children bring in their book bag, water bottle and lunchbox (if they have one), no rucksacks please. PE kits will be kept in school and sent home every half term.

A healthy morning fruit or vegetable snack is provided by the school and we encourage all children to eat the snack provided. We also provide milk for children under 5 and encourage the children to drink this too. Once the children are 5 years old, this will need to be paid for if your child would like to continue drinking milk at morning snack. The children can keep a water bottle in the classroom. Only Water is allowed in the classroom, children may bring squash/juice for their packed lunch. We encourage the children to drink water throughout the school day as being well hydrated improves mood, memory and attention in children. During some afternoons, the children will be offered a healthy snack for example a cracker or breadstick.

### Reading

As I am sure you are already aware reading is an essential life skill and at William Barnes we are committed to developing all children as readers. In Reception and Key Stage One it is our expectation that all children will read at least FIVE times a week at home with an adult. Please make sure the reading you do with your child is recorded and signed in your child's reading record book. Reading books will be changed Monday and Thursday by an adult in school. We encourage children to read the book they have multiple times and they may even get re-issued the same book a few weeks later, this is all improved reading enjoyment and fluency.

Later in the term the children will also have the opportunity to go to the school library each week and choose a book of their own choice. This will be a book they'll will not be able to read themselves - they may like to have it read to them or just enjoy looking at the pictures.

## High Frequency Words

Alongside Floppy Phonics, Reception pupils will be taught High Frequency Words and Tricky Words. Your child will receive a pack which will contain a small set of words with an accompanying sheet explaining ways in which you can help your child to learn these words. The set of words will be added to throughout the year and we do expect children to practise these at home with an adult. The children are expected to be able to read and spell these words by the end of Reception.

#### PE

Timetabled PE day for Reception for the **Autumn 1** is a Wednesday. This can change due to the weather and other events happening in school, therefore, children must have a complete PE kit in school at all times. PE kit should include - shorts, green t-shirt, plimsolls or trainers and for the colder months a dark coloured tracksuit (no hoods) for outdoors is advisable. It is very important that your child can undress and dress themselves independently for PE. It is always a good idea to practice this at home with your child. **Please ensure every item is clearly labelled** - if items become lost or mixed up with another child it is very difficult to return them if they do not have a name inside!

## Oral Health

During Autumn 1, we plan to introduce teeth cleaning within the classroom. All Reception staff have been trained on supervising the teeth cleaning government initiate. We aim to complete this at three times a week. This is additional to teeth cleaning at home.

# Special Helper & Show & Tell

Throughout the Reception School year all the children will get several opportunities to be the 'Special Helper' for the day. Your child will be asked to carry out special jobs around the classroom on their allocated day. On your child's allocated day we would like them to bring in a special object, toy or photograph that they would like to show the class and are able to talk about. Please talk to your child before-hand about what they want to say. This helps to develop the speaking and listening skills we work on in Reception. Please see attached list.

## Rewards

Children in all classes will be involved this half term in creating their class charter, which is learning about acceptable behaviour in our school and classroom environment. In order to support this learning process, we will be using a Rainbow Ladder with different coloured sections. When children make the correct behaviour choices they will be moved up the Rainbow Ladder - when the children reach the top of the ladder they will receive a certificate which will be brought home on the day. During the following Friday's Celebration Assembly all the children who have reached the top of the ladder will be congratulated by Ms. Locke.

#### Tapestry

During the first half term, we will be using the programme Tapestry to inform you of activities and learning taking place in school. If your child has an existing Tapestry account this will be transferred from the current setting, however you will be sent a re-activate email. If you are new to Tapestry, an account will be created and you will receive an activation email.

### Baseline

During the first few weeks of term the teachers will be completing short, interactive and practical assessments of your child's early literacy, communication, language and mathematics skills. This is instructed by the department for Education and is used to measure your child's progress from reception to year 6. The data will only be accessed by the DFE. Please use the link below for more information.

 $\frac{https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/reception-baseline-assessment-information-for-parents/reception-baseline-assessment-information$ 

We will also complete an 'in school' Baseline Assessment, where we spend time with your child, getting to know them and make informal assessments.

### Achievements at Home

When your child achieves something which you have not seen them do before or that you or your child are proud of, we can then celebrate this in class with the other children, building confidence and self-esteem. Please upload observations or photos on your child's Tapestry Journal.

Finally, if you have any queries or concerns please do not hesitate to come and see us at the start or end of the day or contact the school office via email or phone.

Many thanks for your continued support.

Yours sincerely,

Mrs H Dyke and Mrs N Lewis